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Feb 27, 2009

Councillor Andrea Reimer
Vancouver City Hall
453 West 12th Avenue
Vancouver, BC V5Y1V4

Re: VACC Contract to deliver Instruction of the One Day One School Program

Dear Ms Reimer,

The reason I am writing to you is because I understand that the city budget is currently being scrutinized and I wish to make you aware of how the resulting funding freeze is affecting our ability to organize a program to deliver cycling instruction to elementary schools in Vancouver.

In early December 2008, the Vancouver Area Cycling Coalition was invited to submit a bid under RFQ # PS08231 - INSTRUCTION OF THE ONE DAY ONE SCHOOL PROGRAM. This bid was prepared by our Program Management Consultant, Martin Prestage (LIFECycle), over the Christmas period and was duly submitted on 5th January 2009.

Though we were very pleased when we were quickly informed that our bid was accepted, due to several delays, the contract has yet to be signed.   It is our experience that school time allocation will be impossible should the schools not be notified within the next few weeks of this term, certainly before Spring Break. Without this, the program will be unable to reach some successful conclusion before the end of June 2009.

I spoke with Jo Fung, Dave Kim and Scott Edwards yesterday at the Active Communities Vancouver annual forum and was pleased at their expression of support for this project.  Mayor Robertson and City Manager Ballem expressed their support for cycling, active living and greenhouse gas reduction, so I am hopeful that they too see the value of quickly moving forward with this project.

If a contract cannot quickly be signed, we would request that the City enters into a Small Service provision, to the value of $5000, which could be deducted from the overall PSA contract value, allowing the VACC to make initial contact with the schools concerned.

We know that the city wants this program to succeed and we are looking for a quick resolution to this issue.  Please don't hesitate to call me if you have any questions about this project.

Sincerely, 

Arno Schortinghuis

President, Vancouver Area Cycling Coalition.

cc  Dave Kim,  Jo Fung , Sean Pander,  Scott Edwards
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